
10th Tuna Data Workshop  
RECOMMENDATIONS 

 
1. The workshop acknowledged the importance, benefits and progress that DATA SHARING 

provided member countries and recommended that: 
a. FFA and SPC continue to facilitate and encourage member countries to ratify the data 

sharing arrangements in the Niue Treaty Subsidiary Agreement (NTSA) as soon as 
possible; 

b. Data Managers of member countries that have yet to ratify the NTSA, actively advise 
their senior managers of the benefits of data sharing; 
 

2. The workshop recommended that SPC FAME (OFP and CFP) continue to progress approaches for 
the integration of artisanal fisheries data collection systems and database systems that can be 
used by member countries. 
 

3. The workshop participants recommended a number of specific requests for enhancements to 
the IMS systems maintained by SPC and FFA, including: 

a. Redeveloping  and enhance the current TUFMAN1 Licensing Reports in the National IMS, 
which would include: 

• A set of reports that can integrate licensing and logsheet data; 
• Reports on the reconciliation of license fees with licenses in the IMS; 
• A new facility that generates an invoice-like document to request payments 

from fishing companies 
b. Detailed recommendations listed in the Tufman 2 group report (see appendix) 

 
4. Improve the information on reports within the Dorado reports for: 

a. Data sources 
b. Raised and unraised data 

 

 

 

 

 


